EDUCATION IS DEVELOPMENT: 

HELP NEEDED TO FUND TEACHER’S SALARIES IN TAWAL

Education for all – the importance of teachers 

With the declaration ‘Education is Development’, The United Nations is calling for universal primary education for all – boys and girls alike (Millenium Development Goal 2*). A key issue in reaching this goal is quality of schooling which impact on learning achievement, retention rates, high school attendance and ultimately employment. Quality education requires skilled teachers, resources, reasonable class sizes, professional development and fair pay for teachers. In Nepal these conditions are often unobtainable.

NAFA is working towards the ideal of universal, quality education through its education projects which include: building schools and school infrastructure in remote areas: education sponsorships of 100 children from poor families; provision of school resources such as Room to Read books; support for early childhood education in Pokhara; teacher training programs; and paying the salaries of two teachers at the school at Tawal in the remote Ganesh Himal area north west of Kathmandu. 

However, donations for bricks and mortar and individual child sponsorship are easier to obtain than donations towards salaries. NAFA is therefore concerned about the sustainability of salary support and its current shortfall in being able to subsidise the salary of two teachers in Tawal. 
The problem of salaries

In Tawal, the Nepal government provides salaries for teachers of classes to Grade 5, even though the village is large enough to support a school to Grade 10 (compulsory school leaving grade). The community wants their school to have higher grades as the nearest school with all levels is several hours walk away. Subsistence farming communities like Tawal, where family incomes are less than US$200 a year, cannot afford the ongoing salaries of teachers for higher grades. Yet they know that their children’s education suffers when they lose 2-3 hours a day or more in travel time getting to the school at the district headquarters.  

Help needed with salaries at Tawal
NAFA’s support, along with assistance from NGOs in Austria and Spain have helped extend the school at Tawal to Grade 10. NAFA’s teacher subsidy commitment in 2010 is approximately $5,500 for two teachers (based on available resources, including approximately $2,500 in earmarked donations from Brisbane donors).  
The subsidy of these teachers is greatly appreciated by the community and the teachers and allows the school to teach up to Grade 10. While there is currently an ongoing commitment from a donor to support one of the teachers, there is currently a $3,200 per annum shortfall to cover the second teacher’s salary, based on the current teacher’s salary rate paid. This teacher, Deepak Pandy, is the school’s science teacher.

*(See www.un.org/milleniumgoals/education.shtml for further information on MDG 2)                         

